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MINUTES

Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association

1951 Woodlane Drive 

Woodbury, Minnesota  

Board of Directors Meeting
May 18, 2006

Board Members Present: 
Chief Jim Crace

Chief Mona Dohman

Director Cari Gerlicher

Chief Bob Jacobson


Chief Peter Jansky

Chief Jim Kulset

Chief Kelvin Keena


Chief Ron Sager

Chief Dave Thomalla

Chief Rob Yant

Board Members Absent:
Chief Harry Algyer, Chief John Bolduc, Chief Dan Carlson, Chief Paul Phillip, Chief Mitch Weinzetl
Staff Members Present:
Harlan Johnson, Executive Director
Pat Moen, Director of Executive Development
Mary Henning, Office Coordinator
Eric Hyland, Legislative Representative

1. Call to Order:

President Pete Jansky called the association board meeting to order at 10:40 a.m.

2. Opening Invocation:

Chief Mona Dohman offered the opening invocation.

3. Approval of the Agenda:

The agenda was approved, with the change that Eric Hyland would make a legislative summary presentation in place of SAIC Michael Tabman, who was to present FBI updates.
Approval motions:  1st–J. Crace, 2nd–K. Keena

4. President’s Report: 

Eric Hyland reported on expected legislative action, as the Legislature would wrap up during the following weekend. The only action from the Board was to oppose a last-minute amendment related to audits by the POST Board. Eric Hyland agreed to lobby for deletion of the language.

Approval motions:  1st–J. Kulset, 2nd–R. Dohman

MCPA-related final legislative outcomes ran in the May 26, 2006 C-Notes.

5. Secretary’s Report: 

Former Secretary Bob Jacobson, who is now a director on the Board, submitted a written report. Report was approved.

Approval motions:  1st –R. Dohman, 2nd – J. Crace

6. Treasurer’s Report:

New Members. The board approved one new member: Chief Clay Rumph, 1854 Authority, BIA Contract.
Approval motions:  1st –R. Dohman, 2nd – J. Crace

The association realized a $4,000 profit this month, not including all ETI profits. Telemarketing revenues are ahead of last year’s totals. The board approved the Accounts Payable Aging Summary and to pay all bills, totaling $14,500. The Treasurer’s report was approved.

Approval motions:  1st – R. Yant, 2nd – M. Dohman

The Board accepted the Treasurer’s Report as presented.

Approval motions:  1st – J. Crace, 2nd – M. Dohman

7. Executive Director’s Report:

a. Essay Contests

Entries are ready for selection and the committee will give direction to association staff and regional reps. to notify and present prizes to winners. The committee also will notify all regional reps. of winners. Cari Gerlicher commented that, as a member of the group of selectors, she felt overall quality of essays was better among participants of public schools over parochial schools.
The board agreed to pre-approve payment of the checks to recipients of the awards. Presentations will be made to recipients before school is out. The committee will promote the winners through the Minnesota Chiefs magazine.

Approval motions:  1st – K. Keena 2nd – R. Yant

b. Community Safety Contract

Community Safety approached Exec. Dir. Harlan Johnson with a proposal to decrease the commercial telemarketing portion of the revenues for MCPA from 21 percent to 18 percent. John Bill, Community Safety rep., said the company has experienced financial difficulty with natural disasters, rise in gas prices, and other economic factors. 

John Bill is asking for a concession of the change to be effective immediately, then to negotiate a percentage review again for year 2007.

The board agreed that while Community Safety has served the association well and has remained responsive to its needs, the association’s budget projections doe not factor in the same hardships. The board has questions and would like a presentation from John Bill about the following:

· How are the revenues apportioned at Community Safety?

· Are all of Community Safety clients being asked to make this adjustment?

· How did the 21 percent rate come about?

· Can the board see his cost comparison?

· What does the competitive market bring and how can we collaborate based on our 10-year relationship?

· What if the MCPA cannot accept the decrease?

Approval motions:  1st –J. Kulset, 2nd – K. Keena

c. Minnesota Reserve Officers Association.
This association of about 340 members, which now offices in a private residence, may be interested in engaging the MCPA to enter into a business agreement to receive the advantages of our executive management and business resources already in place. There appears to be no conflict. The MCPA will request their association to make a proposal indicating the level of work to be done.

d. FBI Office Space.

The association will find out in June if the FBI will come here or go to Denver. If it chooses not to move here, the UMCPI will pay for the office space already set aside and furnished. The building occupants will wait and see to decide how the space will be used.

e. Statewide Interoperable Radio Board – Need New Appointee.

After Chief Kent Therkelsen of Eagan’s resignation from the board and retirement from law enforcement, a new representative from the MCPA is needed. This position is appointment by the governor, upon recommendation from the MCPA executive director. President Pete Jansky submitted the names of three Minnesota chiefs for the Governor’s selection.

f. ETI Committee – New Members.

Mike Goldstein will be the co-chair, along with Chief Mona Dohman, who is the chair of the committee. Chief Lynne Tellers of White Bear Lake and Chief John Jensen from Melrose will join the committee. Anyone else interested may call the association or notify Chief Mona Dohman of Maple Grove PD, 763-494-6101.

g. ETI – Clothing Sales and Raffle.

MCPA earned a net profit of $510. Any revenues moving forward are pure profit. MCPA earned $3,600 on the raffle, which is about even with previous years. 

h. Minnesota Sheriffs Association Conference – June 4-6, 2006.

Exec. Dir. Harlan Johnson will attend and review the offerings of training and speakers.

i. Minnesota League of Cities Survey.

MCPA will encourage members to complete this survey of League services.

8. POST Report




No report.

9. Committee Reports:

j. Executive



No report.

k. Rules                     


No report.

l. Member Services

Chief Mona Dohman reported that the June Minnesota Chief magazine will feature an article on member services.

m. Promotions and Recognition
No report.

n. Awards Committee


No report.

o. Education and Training Committee

Pat Moen, Director of Executive Development, reported the following:

· Limited space is available in the October 2006 Leadership Academy. So far 20 people have registered. The ideal class size is 24, however more can be admitted.

· Cyber crime and identity theft will be the topics for the Regional Training this fall.

· Fall Conference promotion will begin in June and is open for registration. Topics include organizational strategy and budget management.

· The CLEO & Command academy in January 2007 is open for registration.

p. Legislative Committee:  See President’s Report, presentation from Eric Hyland.

q. Magazine Committee

Betsy Pierre of Pierre Promotions & Productions will report on the publication process.

10. Items From the Floor: 

None.

11. Old Business:

None.

12. New Business: 

The board discussed the possibility of establishing a Legal Defense Fund or entering into a relationship with the Minnesota Fraternal Order of Police. Exec. Dir. Harlan Johnson will gather information for review by the board.

Harlan Johnson and President Pete Jansky asked the board to consider a Board Retreat to be scheduled this summer. The board will look at dates in late June and September. (Since this board meeting, a June 28-29 retreat has been scheduled.)

13. Adjourn, 1:15 p.m.

Motion to adjourn.

Approval motions:  1st – K. Keena, 2nd – J. Crace 

Respectfully submitted

Chief Dave Thomalla, Secretary

M.H. 

